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Warsaw, 12 May 2022 

 

 

Dear Frans Timmermans, Executive Vice President, 

Dear Mr. Timmermans, 

 

Dear Mr. President, 

 

We have been surprised, disturbed and alarmed by the statement of a high-ranking EC 

official, Commissioner for Agriculture Janusz Wojciechowski.  

We will not quote studies, IPCC reports, calls and elaborations from the scientific 

community. We are well aware that the Mr. President is familiar with them. 

Please do comment on this statement, which contradicts the ambitions of the EU Green 

Deal, undermines the Farm to fork strategy and challenges a just transition and the role of the 

European Union and the European Commission in climate leadership. 

Commissioner Janusz Wojciechowski has opened a dangerous discussion to deny the 

impact of animal production on biodiversity loss, human health and quality of life, food quality, 

antibiotic resistance and animal rights and welfare. The European Union is not a union for 

exports, economic indicators. It is a Union of values, of change for better, of transition, of social 

and climate justice. It is a community that builds the economy of the future, not a future for the 

old, damaging economy. We do not accept the #EUMeatDeal. We want the #EUGreenDeal. 

We would appreciate your comment on this matter.  

 

     Sincerely, 

 

        Anna Spurek 

       COO Green REV Institute  

 

https://twitter.com/jwojc/status/1524388913221189632?s=20&t=QYWWAqlK--2UTBMf-VR3mA

